
South Derbyshire changing for the better 

Safer Neighbourhood 
Area 5 – Newhall & 
Midway 
(6.15 pm – 7.15 pm) 

Interval with light 
refreshments 7.15 – 7.30 pm 

and 

Newhall Area Forum 

(7.30 pm – 8.30 pm) 

  Thursday 
         17th July 2014 

The Newhall Day 
Centre 
Meadow Lane
Newhall DE11 0UW
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COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL MEETINGS 2014/15 

Committee Date 

Planning  Tuesday 3rd June, 2014 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 5th June 2014 
Housing and Community Services  Thursday, 12th June 2014 
Audit Sub  Wednesday, 18th June 2014 
Finance and Management  Thursday, 19th June 2014 
Planning  Tuesday, 24th June 2014 
Overview and Scrutiny  Wednesday, 25th June 2014 
Finance and Management (Special – Final Accounts) Thursday, 26th June 2014 
COUNCIL       Thursday, 3rd July 2014 

Planning Tuesday, 15th July 2014 
Planning Tuesday, 5th August 2014 

Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 21st August 2014 
Planning  Tuesday, 26th August 2014 
Housing and Community Services  Thursday, 28th August 2014 
Finance and Management  Thursday, 4th September 2014 
Overview and Scrutiny  Wednesday, 10th September 2014 
Planning  Tuesday, 16th September 2014 
Audit Sub  Wednesday, 24th September 2014 
Finance and Management (Special – Final Accounts) Thursday, 25th September 2014 
COUNCIL Thursday, 25th September 2014 

Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 2nd October 2014 
Planning  Tuesday, 7th October 2014 
Housing and Community Services  Thursday, 9th October 2014 
Finance and Management  Thursday, 16th October 2014 
Overview and Scrutiny  Wednesday, 22nd October 2014 
Planning  Tuesday, 28th October 2014 
COUNCIL  Thursday, 6th November 2014 

Planning  Tuesday, 18th November 2014 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 20th November 2014 
Housing and Community Services  Thursday, 27th November 2014 
Finance and Management  Thursday, 4th December 2014 
Overview and Scrutiny  Wednesday, 10th December 2014 
Planning  Tuesday, 16th December 2014 
Audit Sub  Wednesday, 17th December 2014 
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Committee Date 

Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 8th January 2015 
(Special – Budget) 
Housing and Community Services   Tuesday, 13th January 2015 
(Special – Budget) 
Finance and Management (Special – Budget) Thursday, 15th January 2015 
Planning  Tuesday, 20th January 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny Wednesday, 21st January 2015 
COUNCIL  Thursday, 22nd January 2015 

Finance and Management (Special – NNDR) Monday, 26th January 2015 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 29th January 2015 
Housing and Community Services  Thursday, 5th February 2015 
Planning  Tuesday, 10th February 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny  Wednesday, 11th February 2015 
Audit Sub  Wednesday, 18th February 2015 
Finance and Management  Thursday, 19th February 2015 
COUNCIL  Monday, 2nd March 2015 

Planning  Tuesday, 3rd March 2015 
Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 5th March 2015 
Housing and Community Services  Thursday, 12th March 2015 
Finance and Management  Thursday, 19th March 2015 
Planning  Tuesday, 24th March 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny  Wednesday, 25th March 2015 
Audit Sub  Wednesday, 1st April 2015 
COUNCIL  Thursday, 2nd April 2015 

Environmental and Development Services Thursday, 9th April 2015 
Planning  Tuesday, 14th April 2015 
Housing and Community Services  Thursday, 16th April 2015 
Finance and Management  Thursday, 23rd April 2015 
Planning  Tuesday, 12th May 2015 
Overview and Scrutiny  Wednesday, 13th May 2015 
Finance and Management  Wednesday 20th May 2015 
(Special – Provisional budget out-turn) 
ANNUAL COUNCIL Thursday, 21st May 2015 
CIVIC COUNCIL  Thursday, 28th May 2015 



AGENDA 

SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP - AREA 5 

Thursday 17th July 2014 at 6.15 pm 
at The Newhall Day Centre

(Light refreshments will be served between 7.15 and 7.30 pm) 

1. Chair’s introduction, Apologies

2. Minutes of last Meeting (to be agreed) and update on actions

3. Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview /Priorities Update

4. Partnership Update / Funding / New project ideas

5. Local issues – open forum (20 minutes)

6. Agreed Priorities

7. Date of next meeting

Meeting close (7.15 pm) 
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AREA 5 – NEWHALL AND MIDWAY AREA SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP 

Present Date of 
Meeting 

Venue 

Cllr Mick Mulgrew (Chairman); Sgt Jim Thompson; PC Phil Marriott; 
PCSO Amy Hill; Bill Parker; Linda Roberts (SDDC); Oliver and Janice 
Pallett; Stephanie Foster; Danniella Harper; Colin Maddock; Graham 
Hall; Cllr Jean Mead; Ron Hughes; Cllr John Wilkins; Mrs Tagg; Mike 
Lacey; L Mulgrew; Mick Reid (Ashby Times); Helen Kreft (Burton Mail); 
Richard House; Ron Trim; Cllr Pat Murray; Chris Gillespie 

Also present: Sarah Winfield (Clerk) 

Wednesday 
5th February 

2014 

Stanton 
Village Hall 

1 Chair’s Introduction, Apologies Action 

Cllr Mulgrew welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made by 
the panel.  Inspector Lidsey introduced himself to the meeting. 

Apologies were received from Alan Argent and Cllr Sean Bambrick 

2 Minutes of last meeting (to be agreed) 

The minutes were agreed as a true record of the last meeting. 

3 Safer Neighbourhoods Sergeant’s Overview / Priorities Update 

Sgt Thompson ran through crime figures from 1st April to the end of January 
2014, compared to the same period last year. 

 Violent crime has reduced; domestic burglary has reduced; non-domestic
burglary has increased; other thefts have reduced; shoplifting has
increased; vehicle crime has reduced and criminal damage has reduced.

 Anti-social behaviour has reduced by 12%, which equates to 70 fewer calls
to service.

 Shoplifting at Sainsbury’s Newhall, 9 offenders arrested.  1 x non-dwelling
burglary, offender is in prison and an ASBO is being sought.  1 person
arrested at Chrysanthemum Court and one male received a 6 year
sentence for burglary.

 Mr Cheap in Swadlincote – joint operations carried out with Trading
Standards and one arrest made.

 Road safety operation carried out recently on A511 from 8 am until 1 pm.
A total of 23 seatbelt offences, 14 for using mobile phones, 2 licences, 2
speeding, 2 for defective lights, 9 defective tyres, 8 window tints and 1
overweight.  VOSA took 12 vehicles off the road.

 A shoplifting operation commenced in October with two dedicated officers
for 3 months culminating in 46 arrests and 3 released without charge.

Priorities update 

 Road safety – locations were identified at Wood Lane and Edgecote Road.
Tickets and warnings issued.  Three accidents at Four Lane Ends, which
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was a speed issue. 

 Section 59 warnings issued to vehicles driving inappropriately.  An
operation was carried out with SNT members to target off-road bikes.

 Parking at schools – patrols are carried out at dropping off and picking up
times.  All parents will be written to highlighting offences.

 Boomerang Nursery – letters have gone out to all parents.  PCSO’s have
given talks to children.

 DVLA have seized 6 untaxed cars.
 Patrols have been increased at senior schools due to an increase in

cannabis use.

 Cllr Mulgrew thanked the Police for their hard work and that the majority
of crime figures had decreased.

 Resident queried how the Police would target un-taxed cars once tax discs
were no longer issued.  Sgt Thompson discussed a DVLA vehicle, which
patrols the district with ANPR cameras (automated number plate
recognition).

4 Partnership Update/ Funding/ New Project Ideas 

 “Prison me, no way” took place on 27th November at William Allitt and 4th

February at Pingle.

 Fire Service’s YES project targets young people at risk of exclusion from
school, promotes a positive role model and discipline and delivers road
safety.

 An event took place on the Delph before Christmas, which featured the
fatal 4 causes of accidents.  These are speeding; driving using a mobile
phone; no seatbelt and under the influence of drink or drugs.  This event
also featured a mock-up casualty evacuation.

 National Internet Safety Day takes place on 7th February and Relationships
week runs from 10th to 14th February and engages domestic abuse
services, the Partnership and Police.

 Work has been carried out with the Shout Out group on disability hate
crime to tackle and raise awareness by reporting these incidents.  The
group hope to develop a DVD.

 A recycle bike pilot project is to take place in Newhall and Etwall over a 6-
week period, working with vulnerable people.

Funding update 

 A total of £1,000 was spent last year; £500 for the 4G Debate group and
£500 for the Duke of Edinburgh Scheme.  An application for lighting at the
boxing club is still in draft form.

 An application for £500 will be forthcoming from the Old Post Centre for an
update to their CCTV system.

5 Local Issues – open forum (20 minutes) 

 Cllr Murray raised that there was little police presence on the industrial
estates.  Many foreign vehicles are parked with no tax and insurance.  A
suggestion was made to develop an Industrial Watch scheme, which was
welcomed by the businesses.

 The parking issue of the North West Leicestershire van was discussed.
Van has now moved off the junction to Parliament Street.  A car has now
replaced the van in need of repair.

Cllr Murray 
to liaise 
with Phil 
Marriott 

Police to 
patrol. 
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 Resident discussed the gun club with Police and what licences it required
to operate.

 Resident raised that those running events at the village hall sometimes
receive abuse people parking in the car park for their own use.

 Cars regularly park on double yellow lines at Oversetts Road close to a bad
bend at The Crown.  Parking on the top junction of Oversetts Road and
Fairfield Crescent leaves no room for anyone to get through.

 It was raised that buses cannot drop off at the bus stop at Stanton Village
Hall as parents park in the bus stop.

 It was raised that the dustbin lorry had to reverse out of Maple Drive as it
couldn’t drive through due to irresponsibly parked cars.

 Residents of The Old Market Place raised that fly-tipping was an issue.  Sgt
Thompson confirmed that the Police carry out regular patrols around that
area and hold regular meetings with Framework Housing.

 Cllr Murray questioned whether there would be any cuts to Police,
following the large budget cuts in the area.  Inspector Lidsey could not
guarantee this but confirmed that they were currently fully staffed and the
SNT would continue to Police all areas.  The area has a good reputation.

 A discussion took place over the opening hours of Swadlincote Police
Station and Sgt Thompson confirmed that the SNT teams work shifts and
reactive officers provide 24 hour cover.  There is a sign and telephone
outside advising where to ring when the station is closed.

Police to 
patrol. 

PC Marriott 
to patrol. 

PC Marriott 
to liaise 
with Bus 
Co. and 
patrol. 

6 Agreed Priorities 

Road safety and parking. 

7 Date of next meeting 

To be advised. 

The meeting closed at 7.10 pm 
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SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD – NEWHALL AND MIDWAY AREA 5 - Useful Contacts 

Communities Manager 
Chris Smith 01283 595961 chris.smith@south-derbys.gov.uk 

Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Cllr Mick Mulgrew 01283 222025 mick.mulgrew@south-derbys.gov.uk 

Vice Chair of Safer Neighbourhood Group 
Sean Bambrick  01283 218808 

District Council 
South Derbyshire District Council 01283 221000  www.south-derbys.gov.uk 
Clean Team 0800 587 2349 
ASB Hotline 01283 595795 

District Councillors 
Cllr Sean Bambrick (Newhall & Stanton) 01283 218808  sean.bambrick@south-derbys.gov.uk 
Cllr Jean Mead   (Newhall & Stanton) 07846 160173 jean.mead@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Kevin Richards (Newhall & Stanton) 01283 212533 kevin.richards@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr John Wilkins    (Midway) 01283 213111 peter.wilkins@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Paul Dunn  (Midway) 07581 353542 paul.dunn@south-derbys.gov.uk  
Cllr Robert Pearson (Midway) 01283 208346   robert.pearson@south-derbys.gov.uk 

County Councillor 
Cllr Sean Bambrick  (Oversetts, Newhall and Upper Midway) sean.bambrick@derbyshire.gov.uk 
Cllr Paul Dunn  (Midway) paul.dunn@derbyshire.gov.uk  

County Council parking enforcement parking@derbyshire.gov.uk 

Police  south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
Inspector Nigel Lidsey  
Sgt Jim Thompson 
PC Phil Marriott Philip.marriott.3490@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk 
PCSO Amanda Beer  Amanda.beer.3862@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk  
PCSO Amy Hill  Amy.Hill.12701@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk   

Non – Emergency: 101 
Crimestoppers: 0800 555 111 
Emergency:  999 

Safer Neighbourhood Wardens 
Gareth Evans, Stephen Yates, Darren Andre neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk 

Websites / Social Media 
Derbyshire Police -     www.derbyshire.police.uk 
Area 5 Police are on Twitter   www.twitter.com @NhallMwaySNT 
Crime Statistics for your area -  www.police.uk 

Safer South Derbyshire Partnership   www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp 
Safer SDP Facebook Page - www.facebook.com - search - Safer South Derbyshire Partnership 

SDDC Environmental Health Facebook   www.facebook.com/southderbys 

mailto:chris.smith@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:mick.mulgrew@south-derbys.gov.uk
http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/
mailto:sean.bambrick@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:jean.mead@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:kevin.richards@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:peter.wilkins@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:paul.dunn@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:robert.pearson@south-derbys.gov.uk
mailto:sean.bambrick@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:paul.dunn@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:parking@derbyshire.gov.uk
mailto:south.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:Philip.marriott.3490@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:Amanda.beer.3862@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:Amy.Hill.12701@derbyshire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:neighbourhood.wardens@south-derbys.gov.uk
http://www.derbyshire.police.uk/
http://www.twitter.com/
http://www.police.uk/
http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/ssdp
http://www.facebook.com/
http://www.facebook.com/southderbys


SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE 
AREA FORUM 

NEWHALL  

(Covering Midway, Newhall and Stanton) 

Meeting to be held at: - 

The Newhall Day 
Centre

Meadow Lane
Newhall, DE11 0UW 

on 

 Thursday 17th July 2014 

Members: 

District Councillors: Councillors Bambrick, Dunn, Mrs Mead, Pearson, Richards and 
Wilkins. 

County Councillors:  Councillors Bambrick and Dunn. 

South Derbyshire District Council, Civic Offices, Civic Way, Swadlincote, Derbyshire DE11 0AH 
Minicom: (01283) 228149, DX 23912 Swadlincote. 

Democratic Services - Tel: (01283) 595722 and (01283) 595848 
E.mail: democraticservices@south-derbys.gov.uk 

mailto:democraticservices@south-derbys.gov.uk


AGENDA 

1. To note the appointment of the Chairman

2. Apologies for absence.

3. Appointment of Vice Chairman

4. Declarations of Interest.

5. Chairman's Announcements.

6. To note the Minutes of the Meeting held on 5th February 2014
(copy attached).

7. Report back on issues raised at the last Meeting.

8. Public questions on issues raised by residents.

9. Update on Environmental Volunteering
Kate Allies – Environmental Development Manager

10. County Council issues.

11. District Council issues

12. Date of Next Meeting.
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SOUTH DERBYSHIRE AREA FORUM 

NEWHALL 

5th February 2014 at Stanton Village Hall 

PRESENT:- 

District Council Representatives 
Councillor Mrs Mead (Chairman) and Councillors Mulgrew, Murray and 
Wilkins 

F McArdle (Chief Executive) and S Winfield (Service Assistant). 

Derbyshire County Council Representatives 

P Jameson (Forum Liaison Officer). 

Members of the Public 

C Maddock; N Reid (Swadlincote Times); Helen Kreft (Burton Mail); C 
Gillespie; J Pallett; O Pallett; R House; L Mulgrew; G Hall; R Trim; M 
Lacey; E Tagg; B Parker  

NA/17 APOLOGIES 

Apologies for absence for the meeting was received from Councillors Bambrick, 
Dunn, Richards and Pearson and A Argent. 

NA/18 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

None. 

NA/19 CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Draft Local Plan comments have been collated and currently being considered.  
Pre-Submission Plan to be consulted on in March through into April.  The pre-
submission consultation will go to a venue in each of the Area Forum areas for 
an afternoon/evening drop in session.  The Local Plan will be submitted in June 
with a public examination likely to be in the Autumn this year. 
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NA/20 MINUTES 

The Minutes of the Newhall Area Forum held on 14th November 2013 were 
noted.   

NA/21 REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 

The Chairman reviewed those items raised at the last Meeting and the Forum 
Liaison Officer reported the progress made in each case.  

Traffic lights on A444 at Stanton.  Residents raised that the lights are not giving 
enough time and contested they were correct as they give only 8 seconds to pull 
out of Park Road and then the A444 traffic is on green. 

Forum Liaison Officer discussed the wooded area from Garden King up the hill
on Park Road and confirmed that the Highway were meeting UK Coal today 
regarding the footway.  Overhanging branches on Park Road were not 
complying and the lower ones would be cut back. 

Councillor Murray confirmed that contractors had been out today and carried out 
work along the hedges but the rubbish had all been left behind. 

NA/22 PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON ISSUES RAISED BY RESIDENTS 

Resident reported an increase in noise from the gun club and this has been 
referred to Environmental Health and recording equipment has been installed in 
his property.  A change has occurred at the club in the last few months.  SDDC 
are liaising with the gun club. 

Resident raised that he had read in the Burton Mail that Council Tax was to 
increase by 1.99% and rents to rise by 5.5% in April.  The Chief Executive 
confirmed that Council Tax rates had not yet been decided until the Council 
meeting due to be held on 20th February and full Council on 3rd March.  
Government information is due imminently.  Council Housing Committee 
meeting to decide on housing rent was scheduled for 6th February.  Councillor 
Wilkins discussed a proposal by the County Council, which was reported in the 
Burton Mail, but a decision by SDDC had not been taken.  Forum Liaison 
Officer confirmed that it had been discussed at County Cabinet to increase 
Council Tax by 1.99% and a budget consultation was carried out at the end of 
last year. 

Resident raised that County Council clean the rubbish from a culvert adjacent to 
the village hall. Rubbish was left on the bank and ended up back in the water.  
Culvert needs cleaning out again and the rubbish removed from site. 
Forum Liaison Officer to make enquiries and report back to a future 
meeting. 
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It was raised that new public styles are not very wide and it is difficult for people 
to pass through.  One in particular is near to the Manor House. 

Forum Liaison Officer to make enquiries and report back to a future 
meeting. 

Resident raised that there was rubbish along Woodland Road up to Cadley 
Island and Newhall Road to Newhall.  It was recommended that the Clean 
Team are called out to clean up the verge. 

NA/23 COUNTY COUNCIL ISSUES 

It was raised that roads around the area are in a bad state of repair. 

The Forum Liaison Officer confirmed that the County Council budget had been 
cut by 157 million pounds.  A total of 36.7 million will be cut next year and 
residents can view the County’s proposals and current consultations on the  
Derbyshire Challenge webpage www.derbyshire.gov.uk/challenge or by 
telephoning Call Derbyshire on 01629 533190.  Current consultations are 
changes to the mobile library service and changes to adult care services. 

NA/24 DISTRICT COUNCIL ISSUES 

The Chief Executive confirmed that central Government have been reducing 
funding to the District from 2010 to 2018.  Since 2010, 1.25 million has been 
taken from the base grant.  The Council are making savings and economies 
without cutting services.  Last year a total of £320,000 has been saved with a 
further £300,00 next year.  A restructure has taken place with a reduction in 
management and services have improved, i.e. the new recycling scheme. 
Investments have been made into leisure facilities with an introduction of an 
artificial football pitch at Etwall.  South Derbyshire is the fasted growing district 
outside London and the South East. 

Councillor Mead stated that the district had 72,000 residents in 1984, whereas 
today that stands at 98,000. 

The Chief Executive discussed a new private enterprise training centre in 
Swadlincote, which will enable locally trained people to gain local employment. 
A total of 42% of attendees at Burton College came from South Derbyshire, 
which has now become Burton and South Derbyshire College with the site in 
Swadlincote occupying 64,000 square feet, dedicated to construction trades. A 
new training centre is also planned at Cadley. 

http://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/challenge
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The Chief Executive discussed the new golf course in Swadlincote.  An 
announcement by the golf company would be made on Thursday 13th February.  
It will be the largest putting green in the country, which is exciting for 
Swadlincote as a “pay as you play” centre. 

When Peacocks closed in the Pipeworks development it was sad for the town. 
The shop will be returning and taking over the old Woolworth’s building in the 
High Street.  They will be recruiting locally for staff. 

Residents thanked the officers for the golf course development. 

Councillor Wilkins discussed the former Masons Arms public house at Midway, 
which is to be turned into a Sainsbury’s.  The inspector’s report states that 
residents will police the delivery traffic.  The demolition process also raised 
issues at it adjoins a very busy road.  Bus drivers also struggle to turn right at 
the lights without using the bus lane. 

NA/25 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

The date of the next Meeting would be confirmed in due course. 

MRS J MEAD 

CHAIRMAN 

The Meeting terminated at 8.30 pm 



Agenda Item Number 5 

SOUTH DERBYSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

NEWHALL AREA FORUM 

(Covering: Midway, Newhall and Stanton) 

Thursday 17th July 2014 

REPORT BACK ON ISSUES RAISED AT THE LAST MEETING 

At the last Newhall Area Forum held on 5th February 2014 at Stanton Village Hall, the 
following issues were raised and a progress report is provided. 

Derbyshire County Council Issues 

1. NEWHALL TRAFFIC LIGHTS ON A444

An engineer from DCC’s Traffic Signals department checked the signals on 18 February, in 
response to the concerns raised at the forum.   

There is adequate time for a cyclist to clear the conflict point at the junction, even from a 
standing start.  The inter-green for this phase was increased by a second (to 8 seconds) a 
year ago, when the issue was previously raised at the forum. 

2. WOODLAND ROAD, STANTON: BLOCKED CULVERT

Concerns regarding the culvert have been passed for the attention of our Flood Risk 
Team, for investigation and action as appropriate. 

3. NEW STILES ON PUBLIC RIGHT OF WAY

It is assumed that the footpath referred to is the route running west-east past Stanton 
Manor (Footpath No.99) and continues past the rifle range. 

The area’s Rights of Way Assistant checked the footpath w/c 24 March and observed that 
there is only one stile on this route.  It is acknowledged that the stile is narrow, but made 
of metal, and not something which you would easily tear clothing on.  There is also a stile 
in the fence – at the side of the route – but this gives access into an adjacent field and not 
on an official Right of Way 

P Jameson 
Forum Liaison Officer 
Derbyshire County Council 
Paul.jameson@derbyshire.gov.uk 
01629 580000 

mailto:Paul.jameson@derbyshire.gov.uk
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